



Wednesday 12 August 2020

# **Practice Nurse Engagement**

## What's in your Practice Nurse Engagement Bulletin?

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to past editions and lots more. There's also helpful information on the web pages dedicated to our practice nursing colleagues. Please click here to bookmark these pages.

## **Need to know**

#### Flu Frequently Asked Questions

Apologies as you may have already received this direct to your practice. This will be updated on a fortnightly basis based upon any new questions that come through. Please do not hesitate to contact <a href="mailto:paula.middlebrook@nhs.net">paula.middlebrook@nhs.net</a> if you have any concerns or wish to discuss anything regarding your flu plans to see how we can help.

# Training, development and education opportunities

#### **Supervisor Training Update**

Please see message from Haxby Training Hub regarding Supervisor training. This is really important in order to support practices to offer placements for students coming through training

As you are all aware all areas accepting any students are now expected to have staff with an understanding of the new NMC SSSA standards and have a proportion of staff with a minimum of supervisor training.

All newly qualified nurses and AHP will already have the preparation for this before they join us as part of their courses but some of our existing staff will not have it. This will include nurse and all AHP teams

Staff can access the online training via the following links:

- York University
- Hull University

Staff will be required to complete the workbook, working through the various activities, videos and podcasts before completing a quiz to confirm understanding and achievement. The pass rate for this quiz is 80% and staff can have numerous attempts at this.

Staff that undertake the training via the web pages will have a responsibility to submit their certificate and Episode of Care activity (if required) to the Practice Education Teams at the Trusts as indicated on their websites.

Any staff who complete this from a GP practice which is part of the PCTWH will be required to send their certificate to <a href="mailto:training@haxbygroup">training@haxbygroup</a> as Haxby keeps the PS and PA records for the Humber Coast and Vale PCTWH.

With all of this in mind could we please consider putting all the relevant staff through at least the supervisors training.

The nurses who have been part of the GPN Ready scheme and have not completed the mentorship qualification will need to complete this and then the online Practice Assessors when it is complete (coming soon).

Any other staff that you would have previously recommended for mentorship training you will allocate them to do the Assessors training.

It is important to note that for many of the apprenticeship schemes that you wish to enrol staff on do require an assessor and supervisor in your practice for this this to be possible.

If any of the team do any of the training please let us know so that we can update our supervisors and PARE records.



#### **Haxby Group Autumn 2020 Training Brochure**

Please find Training Brochure for September attached to this bulletin. This now includes some of our courses being delivered over Zoom – including the Annual Flu Updates.

This is a great way to share learning together without the need for travel and mean we can keep each other safe. On booking one of the Zoom courses, you will receive course materials and details of the Zoom call will be emailed to you.

To book any places or if you have any questions, please email: training@haxbygroup.co.uk

This bulletin has been produced by NHS Vale of York Clinical Commissioning Group.

If you would like to unsubscribe from this bulletin email <a href="mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net">sam.varo@nhs.net</a>